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And Experience MAGIC! \

Sunday, December 2
11:30 AM - 1:00 PM
l TBZ Broder Center,
700 Sweet Home Road I

I TBZ Family Chanukah Party! ‘

\ See all the amazing details on page 5.

\ Sponsored by TBZ Sisterhood /

“~ =

Temple Beth Zion

Community Forum
Sunday, December 16, at 9:30 a.m.
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road

Please join Julie Dressler Weinberg and
members of the Board of Trustees
for a congregational meeting.

Come share your thoughts and
ideas with the Board and staff leadership.

Refreshments will be served.
RSVP by calling the Temple office
at (716) 836-6565.
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Kabbalah Paint Night
with Kabbalah Artist David Friedman
Tuesday, December 11, at 7 p.m.

Friedman will present “What Makes Hebrew a Holy
Language,” followed by an interactive workshop where
participants will be able to create their own works of art.

See details on page 10.
Space is limited and reservations are required
no later than Wednesday, December 5.

Program co-sponsored by The Buffalo Jewish Federation
and Temple Beth Zion.

While we light the candles to both celebrate the season
and mourn the tragedy in Pittsburgh,
Amélida & Peter Weinmann
thank you for your contributions to this year's
Kol Nidre Campaign.

If you have not yet followed through on your pledge,
now is the time. If that pledge card is still on your desk,
please reply with generosity, while the candles are
still burning brightly!

TEMPLE BETH ZI1ON




Leiter fraom the President

Last February we were invited to participate in a
Congregational Benchmarking and Assessment Project by
the Union of Reform Judaism. To quote the UR]J, “In order to
be strong, congregations must be reflective.” The idea was to
give us a way to examine ourselves that is consistent with
other congregations, provide a basis for comparison with
congregations of similar demographics, and enable us to act
upon the data with the UR] as our partner.

Lenore Mass, UR] (volunteer) board member was assigned
to us to present the data to the Board. Lenore is a past
president of KAM Isaiah Israel Congregation in Chicago. She
was trained by the URJ to mentor congregations that
participated in the benchmarking and assessment program.

As a clinical social worker, I think all information is good.
Because when you have information you can make better
decisions about the health of an individual, a family, or an
organization. I want to share a few of the issues that
particularly resonated for me.

Many of us have felt that we need to do more work on
making our TBZ community feel more welcoming, and the
data bore that out. Sixty-six percent of our congregants
would recommend our synagogue to a friend, 47 percent
believe that TBZ has helped them to grow spiritually, and 53
percent believe that TBZ has helped them develop a deeper
sense of belonging to a community bigger that oneself.

This sobering data bore out what many of us have been
intuitively feeling. Even before the information was shared
with us, your Board had begun working to move things in a
new direction. One of our Board members, Jody Goldstein,
agreed to chair our Engagement Committee. She and her
committee have already begun the work to make our
Congregation the welcoming place it should be for all of us.

Another interesting finding was how significant legacy
membership is here at Temple Beth Zion. Forty percent of
respondents from TBZ stated that their primary reason for
maintaining membership at TBZ is that it is a family
tradition; by comparison, only an average of 16 percent of
respondents from the other congregations surveyed cited
this as the main reason for their affiliation. The fact that so
many of our members have been devoted to TBZ for
generations is truly inspiring. We are very, very fortunate to
have this group of members. We must ensure that their
dedication to our synagogue is deserved and that non-legacy
members feel included and valued.

Your Board will take the gift of this data and use it to
continue to strive to be the very best we can be.

Julie Dressler Weinberg
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Worship Opportiiifics

All Shabbat services, except as noted,
are held at 805 Delaware Avenue.
Torah study is held every Saturday at 9:15 a.m.

Friday, November 30
Classical Service

Saturday, December 1
Shabbat Morning Service

Friday, December 7 - Chanukah
Tot Shabbat Evening Service
Potluck dinner
Shabbat Alive Service
Welcoming new members
Birthday and Anniversary Blessings

Saturday, December 8
Shabbat Morning Service

Bat Milfivah of Alexia Glaser
Service at Canterbury Woods

Friday, December 14
Kulanu Winter Service

Saturday, December 15
Shabbat Morning Service

Friday, December 21
Shabbat Evening Service at Broder

Saturday, December 22
Shabbat Morning Service
Service at Canterbury Woods

Friday, December 28
Classical Shabbat Evening Service

Saturday, December 29
Shabbat Morning Service

B
w

7 p.m.

10:30 a.m.

5:45 p.m.
6 p.m,
7 p.m,

10:30 a.m.

11 a.m.

7 p.m,

10:30 a.m.

7 p.m.

10:30 a.m.
11 a.m.

7 p.m,

10:30 a.m.
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“ Letter from the Coniur

Kindness in an Unkind World

We are so lucky these days, wouldn’t you agree? We have
access to libraries and tomes of information readily
available at our fingertips, and yet we have become ignorant
in our values and ethics. We can order a car service, takeout,
movies, clothes, groceries - just about anything we could
want, when we want it, and yet we still find ourselves
unsatisfied, impatient and often unfulfilled.

While our technology allows us greater and immediate
accessibility to connect with each other via different media, I
find the paradox that comes with such advancement. With
the evolution of technology, we have simultaneously lost
the beautiful art of communicating face-to-face, in person.

How is it that the human race can make so many
advances while simultaneously delaying our patience and
slowing down our kindness reflex.

This reminds me of a story one of my Chassidic friends
shared with me. (Some details of this teaching have been
changed and edited for content.) Two elderly Jewish people
were seated next to each other on a flight to Israel. Each
person had a grandchild in the row seated behind. One of
the grandchildren kept checking on his grandparent,
assisting him with his food, books, seatbelt, etc. The other
grandchild ignored her grandparent and laughed at her
when she needed help with the touchscreen. Somewhat
distraught, the one grandparent said to the other, “How is it
that your grandchild is so respectful and mine is so rude?”

“Very simple,” replied the respected grandparent. “You
see, your grandchild’s idea of evolution is strictly believed
and adhered to, the notion that when things evolve they
automatically get better...so, your grandchild thinks she is a
lot better and smarter than you. She looks upon you as a
“has been.” We believe in honoring what came before us,
and that’s how we evolve in our personal growth. That
growth is what you're questioning.”

Let us learn from this teaching that technological
evolution and growth isn’t always what is best. As human
beings we have the opportunity to express patience,
sympathy, empathy and kindness.

Let us continue to work for a kinder world together.

Cantor Penny S. Myers

Many Thanks!§

To Laurie Criden for her years as Ritual Committee

' Chair. Among other initiatives, Laurie oversaw the efforts
“'to bring the new and very popular Mishkan Hanefesh

prayer books into use for High Holy Day services at TBZ.



Adult Education
Talmud Talk

Wednesday, December 12
Noon -1 p.m.
Milos, 5877 Main St., Williamsville

All our Judaism, especially Reform Judaism, starts in the
Talmud. Everyone welcome — we are all beginners in the
ocean of Jewish learning.

Materials provided. No host lunch.

I and Thou and Lunch

Friday, December 21
Noon -1 p.m.
Temple Beth Zion library, 805 Delaware Avenue
The fundamentals of relational Judaism start with the
thinking of Martin Buber in his beautiful | isis s s
Learn this profound text in conversation - no
preparation required.
Pizza and drinks provided. Please RSVP by contacting
Rabbi Freirich at (716) 836-6565 or rabbifreirich@tbz.org.

Torah Study
Saturday mornings
9:15 -10:15
Temple Beth Zion, 805 Delaware Ave.
TBZ’s clergy delve into the week’s reading from Torah,

the Five Books of Moses. Learned and open-ended, join this
group and discuss how our ancient texts still bring
meaning to our twenty-first century lives.

Coffee and cookies provided.

Looking for something that’s not here? Let us know by
emailing Rabbi Jonathan (rabbifreirich@tbz.org).

Women of the Book
Wednesday, December 19
Noon - 1:30 p.m.

Call Darcie at 836-6565 for location information and
materials.

Cantor Penny Myers invites women of all ages to attend.
Materials provided. No host beverages.

Temple Beth Zion
Our Mission Statement
Temple Beth Zion is a Reform congregation that
enriches Jewish lives, promotes Jewish
strengthens Jewish bonds and fosters lifelong learning.

values,

Our congregation celebrates the rich diversity of our
Jewish community, preserves sacred traditions while
encouraging innovation, and affirms our Judaism through
words and deeds.

Bogvelaf Trustees

Meeting Notes

The October Meeting was on the 17t. We welcomed the
newest member, Michael Komm. In addition, Tammy
VanWey, the co-advisor to TBaZY, was in attendance to
provide an update of the TBZ youth group activities and to
share that TBaZY will be hosting the NFTY-NEL Spring
Board Elections on March 1-3, 2019.

Jody Goldstein, Chair,
provided an update on the committee, which has been

Membership Engagement

newly formed. Among other initiatives, she said the
committee planning a service to welcome new members
and is speaking to new and existing members to identify
their areas of interest and ways to connect to TBZ.

Cantor Myers and Toby Laping provided a brief update
on the Ritual Committee and announced that Laurie Criden
will be stepping down as Chair. Anna Marie Richmond
will be the new Chair of the Ritual Committee.

Treasurer Dave Goldberg and Amy Schaefer provided
updates on refinancing TBZ’s outstanding loan obligations
with the Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies from past
Delaware and Broder construction initiatives. The Board
passed resolutions to proceed with refinancing a portion of
the debt ($200,000) through a commercial mortgage
secured by the Broder Center. The board also approved
resolutions to pay the remaining debt ($130,000) from the
funds available through a bequest left by member Theo
Kahn. The remaining funds from the bequest will be
invested into TBZ's reserve fund.

Additional motions were passed to authorize needed
repairs to the Broder Center roof using TBZ reserve funds
and to ratify a new Sexual Harassment Prevention Policy so
that TBZ meets state employment laws.

Security Task Force

The safety and security of our facilities and, more
importantly, the people within those facilities, has been and
will continue to be a priority for Temple Beth Zion. Our
policies and procedures are "living documents" that are
reviewed and revised on a regular basis consistent with the
needs of the day and events in our buildings.

In an effort to make sure we have planned and prepared
as fully as possible, I am establishing a Security Task Force.
I invite all members - particularly those with law
enforcement or security experience - to participate on the
Task Force. If you are unable to serve but would like to
share with me your insights, I welcome that as well.

Please contact me at president@tbz.org if you can
participate or to send your thoughts or insights on anything
related to TBZ.

Julie Dressler Weinberg
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And Experience MAGIC!

You're Invited to the

TBZ Family Chanukah Party!
Sunday, December 2, 11:30 a.m. = 1:00 p.m. \
TBZ Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road
‘ Food, Crafts, Magic Show and More!! ’

Special magic performance begins at 12:15
$5 per person/maximum $20 per family
You'll Have a Whole LATKE Fun!

\ /

Sponsored by TBZ Sserhood

Chanukah Bazaar

The Sisterhood of TBZ is proud to be able provide our
children, parents, families and the community with items
for their Chanukah shopping needs. We have something
for anyone and everyone on your Chanukah list!

Religious School students will have the opportunity to
shop during Religious School hours on November 18 and
December 2. Please provide your child with money if you
would like them to be able to purchase gifts.

Prayers for Lighting Candles
mvmv%ﬁmm "ﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁ?%’%‘fﬁ}:ﬁﬁ b5

Blessed is Adonai, our God, Ruler of the universe, who

hallows us with mitzvot, and commands us to kindle the
Chanukah hghts

Blessed is Adona1 our God Ruler of the universe, who
performed wondrous deeds for our ancestors in days of
old, at this season.

(FIRST NIGHT ONLY)

Blessed is Adonal our God Ruler of the universe, for
giving us life, for sustaining us and for enabling us to
reach this season.

Celebrate with TBZ!

Chanukah Service

and Welcome New Members
Friday, December 7
5:45 p.m. Tot Shabbat
6 p.m. Potluck Dinner
7 p.m. Shabbat Alive Service
805 Delaware Avenue

Come to TBZ for a lively evening of Chanukah
celebrations. For families with younger children, start the
evening with Tot Shabbat. Following Tot Shabbat is a
community dairy potluck dinner. Shabbat Alive begins
after the potluck, and the TBZ band and choir will
participate in the service. Our 3rd grade Religious School
students will be there to light the Shabbat candles. We
encourage you to bring your menorah for a group lighting
of the candles.

Additionally, during the service we will welcome our
newest members to the TBZ family. Please join us in
extending the warmth of Chanukah in welcome.

Join us for all or part of the evening. If you plan to come
for dinner, please bring a salad or dairy dish to share with
approximately 10-15 people. RSVP for dinner by contacting
Kara at kara@tbz.org or (716) 836-6565.

Brovifrerhoned

Achim to Feature Jr. Choir

The Brotherhood of Temple Beth Zion is pleased to
announce that the December Achim program will be held
at 10 a.m. Sunday, December 9, at the Meadows Lounge,
located on the second floor at the Weinberg Campus, 2650
North Forest Road, Getzville, across from the rear entrance
to the Jewish Community Center.

This will be our annual Chanukah program and will
feature the Temple Beth Zion Jr. Choir, under the direction
of Cantor Penny Myers. The choir appears annually and
sings many of the traditional Chanukah melodies we all
have enjoyed for years. This program is a favorite of the
residents and guests and is always well attended. Join us!

On behalf of Brotherhood, I would like to wish all our
members, Temple members and the Jewish community a
very happy Chanukah and healthy and happy New Year.

Please the Brotherhood at
TBZBrotherhood@aol.com with any suggestions you may
have in regard to programming, fundraising, further
information on Brotherhood or any other Brotherhood

feel free to contact

issue.
Philip Chazen
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Religious School Happenings

In November, we continued our tradition of more than a
quarter of a century, by helping North Presbyterian Church
with the Turkey Basket Project. This mitzvah has helped
more than 500 families within the last year. Each grade
participated. Thank you to all the families who made
monetary and food donations.

On December 16, please have your child(ren) bring a new
toy to wrap for Toys for Tots. We will make cards and wrap
gifts for our Mitzvah of the Month project. If you would
like to come and participate, please let us know — parent
involvement is always welcome.

Please come for the Chanukah Service on December 7.
Details are on page 5.

Sue Goldberg and I both would like to wish you and your
family a Chanukah filled with Peace, Love and Light. May
the time you spend with family and friends be blessed with
happiness.

Kara Kane

kit o bl s b

Dec 2 Sunday TOTS and First Candle for Chanukah
Dec 2 Chanukah Party sponsored by Sisterhood
Dec2-9 Chanukah Baazar
Dec?7 Potluck Dinner and Shabbat Alive Service

3 graders lighting Shabbat Candles

805 Delaware, details on page 5
Dec16  Tzedakah of the Month Mitzvah Day
Dec18  No Religious School at Delaware

Dec 23-31 No Religious School — Winter Break
(Classes resume January 6)/8

Towerh Gronps

TBaZY News

Shalom and Happy Chanukah!

TBaZY has been busy. We have traveled to Camp George
in Seguin, Ontario, with NFTY-NEL (see photos below) and
had a fun gathering at Lasertron.

We are now gearing up for a 6%-12% grade program on
December 8, location to be determined, for a Havdalah/
Evening Program. We are also planning to travel to
Cleveland for Winter Kallah December 14-16 with our 7t-
12% graders. Should anyone be interested in either, please
feel free to reach out to us.

Looking forward to March, TBaZY has the special
opportunity to host a NFTY-NEL (National Federation of
Temple Youth - North East Lakes) event March 1-3. We will
be in need of adults to open up their homes to assist with
housing (you do not need to have a teen to host for the
weekend) along with help in setting up and serving food
for our variety of meals throughout the weekend. Should
you have a teen in grades 9-12, this is a great way for them
to experience NEL and TBaZY in their hometown and see
what it is all about. Please reach out to us if you can help in
any way or if you have a teen who wants to participate, and
we will share all the details with you.

We are always available to provide information about all
of our youth engagement opportunities and are happy to
chat anytime. Please call or text us at 867-8541 or email us at
bshapiro44@gmail.com or tamarvanwey@gmail.com

Beth and Tammy




Back by Popular Demand

Buffalo’s own BBC Band, known across the Queen City
for their tributes to the Beatles and '60s music, will join us
again at TBZ for a fundraising concert. Last year, more than
250 people filled the Rabbi Fink Auditorium for an evening
of great music, dancing and socializing. Plan to join the fun
on April 27, 2019./8

We would love to have your input and help in planning
this great event. If you would like to join this active and
interesting committee or help out on the day of the event,
please contact Warren Clark at wec@wareclark.com or Amy
Schaefer at 836-6565 or amyschaefer@tbz.org. [5!

This event is open to the entire community. Concert
proceeds will go to directly TBZ.

I.l‘ i

Away for the Winter?
If you are heading South for a month or more, let us
know where you will be staying so we can do our best to
make sure you continue to receive your mail in a timely

manner.

If we don't have your winter address, contact Julie in the
Temple office at 836-6565 or julie@tbz.org to send the
address via email.

Mitzvah Volunteers Needed

Volunteers for Friends of Night People are needed for
December 11 from 4 to 7:15 p.m. In addition, this month we
plan to serve on December 25 so volunteers who celebrate
Christmas can be with their families.

Join us as we serve a warm meal to those who would
otherwise go hungry. Please contact Ann Marie, (716) 836-
6565, Ext. 111, or Annmarie@tbz.org, to put your name on
the list of volunteers for December 11 or December 25.
Come once or more often - whatever you can do is greatly
appreciated.

Meozed Thu!

Alexis Glaser
Saturday, December 8
Daughter of: Chad and Debbie Glaser

Mazel Tov

To Carol Newman Caserta on being inducted into the
Bennett High School Sports Hall of Fame. She was
recognized during the 2018 Induction Ceremony on
October 13. Carol was selected by the Sports Hall of Fame
Committee to receive the Earle Y. Hannel Award.

To Louis and Pauline Rogers on celebrating their 70th

i ikl s R b

Welcome!

New Members
Constance Lesold
Lisa Laudato

Darcie Beattie Joins TBZ Staff

I am excited to welcome Darcie
Beattie, who joined the TBZ staff team
on November 1 as our Clergy
Assistant, replacing Jennelle Torrey,
who left in early October to take
another position.

Darcie hit the ground running,
jumping immediately into the
flurry of B'nei Mitzvah, scheduling
appointments, preparing orientation binders and greeting
families. She has had a long career in supporting members
and customers through her recent position at Key Bank and
in prior administrative support roles.

In her free time, she likes to read, watch a good movie,
listen to music and cuddle with her 5-pound dog, Princess
Buttercup. Darcie, originally from Arizona, now lives in
North Tonawanda with her husband of 21 years, her
mother and two teenage daughters. Darcie says she looks
forward to getting to know the TBZ family.

Amy Schaefer



Sisicrhood

From the Presidents

Happy Chanukah and a Happy New Year to the Temple
family.

We have many exciting activities and programs in the
coming months. In addition to events described on these
pages, be sure to save these dates in 2019:

April 7 - annual Women'’s Seder

May 10 - Sisterhood Sabbath, installation, and Woman of
the Year Service

June 2 - Donor's Luncheon

For more information about Sisterhood, call your Co-
Presidents, Susan Bruckheimer (716) 982-2099 or Marilyn
Schillroth (716) 832-4757.

Second Annual

Demo & Dine Luncheon
Webster’s Kitchen
110 Webster Street, North Tonawanda
Sunday, January 27, at 11:30 a.m.

Enjoy a cooking demonstration
presented by Chef Gabrielle Thomas
followed by a three-course lunch.
Luncheon is open to women and men.

First course - Soup
Creamy Squash Bisque

Second course - Entrée
Vegetable crepe and chicken crepe

Third course - Dessert
Chocolate Ganache Cake
Coffee, tea and water included.
(Wine or beer is available for an extra charge.)

Cost: $35 per person inclusive.
Seating is limited. Reservations are due by January 11.

Name:

Phone #:

O Yes, l am interested in carpooling from the Broder Center.
Mail reservation with your check made out to TBZ
Sisterhood to: Sandra Wolchok, 6872 Forestview Drive,
Lockport, NY 14094.
Questions? Call Halli at (716) 553-8883.

Ruth Fernandez

Sisterhood Judaica Shop
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road, Amherst

We are proud to be able provide our children and their
parents, families and the community with items for their
Chanukah shopping needs.
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anyone and everyone on

your Chanukah list!
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Chanukah Bazaar Hours:
Sundays Dec 2 and 9 from 9 a.m. to noon
Thursdays Nov 29 and Dec 6 from 4:30 - 6 p.m.

Weekdays to Dec 11:
Monday to Wednesday - 1 to 3 p.m.
Fridays by appointment
For information or more hours, contact Susan at
(716) 982-2099 or susan_b@roadrunner.com
or Dee (240) 446-1211.

Religious School students will be given the opportunity
to shop during class hours on December 2.
Please provide your child with money

to be able to purchase gifts for their family.

Gift Wrapping at Barnes & Noble
Join us Monday, December 24, at S

Barnes & Noble on Niagara Falls — &~
Boulevard anytime between 9 a.m. and
6 p.m. and help wrap presents or get
your presents wrapped. This is a fun
“fundraiser” for Sisterhood.
~

Everyone  enjoys
purchases wrapped, and we enjoy providing that service to
the Barnes & Noble customers. It should be a really busy
and fun day. We raise funds when customers provide us
with “tips.”

To find out more or to sign up to help, call Jo Schweitzer
at (716) 949-9015.

having  their



Breast Cancer Walk

The TBZ Sisterhood team of walkers raised more than
$1,000 for breast cancer research when they participated in
the annual "Making Strides for Breast Cancer" walk at
Canalside on October 13. The team included from left:
Front row: Debbie Jocko, Sarah Reiter, Marilyn Schillroth,
Ellen Zucker, Margy Zeckhauser, Carole Weingarten,
Rachel
Heumann, Frans DeWaal and Eduardo Heumann. [

Zucker, Erich Burroughs. Back row: Amy

A Fun-Filled Afternoon

The Sisterhood’s Games Galore was held on Election Day
in November. The delicious luncheon was potluck-style.
Thank you to everyone who provided dishes to share.
After lunch, card tables were busy with a variety of games,
including mah jong, Scrabble, canasta and bridge.

Thank you to Marilyn Schillroth, Judy Swadron,
Clareanne Silver, Shellie Rutstein, Susan Nadler and Susan
Bruckheimer for all their help.

Finally, the annual Turkey Basket raffle drawing took
place. Each year, Jonny C's donates a dinner for a
struggling family, as recommended by the TBZ clergy, and
Sisterhood purchases a dinner to raffle. Immediately upon
winning this year, the Stover family donated the dinner
back so that two families receive Thanksgiving dinners.

N8 16 droE ind (Fasca
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Buffalo
Jozz
Collective

The Buffalo Jazz Collective concerts include some of the
finest musicians from Western New York and beyond.
Mark your calendars and plan to be at 805 Delaware
Avenue for following events:

Saturday, January 26: Guitarist Bob Sneider

Saturday, March 9: Buffalo Jazz Collective Sextet
featuring trombonist James Burton 111

Saturday, May 4: Bobby Militello Quartet

Call the Temple at (716) 836-6565 to RSVP. Cost is $15 per
person at the door. There is a 7 p.m. reception, followed by
the concert at 7:30.

Please note: Due to December holidays, the January
Bulletin may arrive in your mailbox a bit after January 1. If
you have questions about services or events, you are
welcome to go to www.tbz.org or call the Temple office at
(716) 836-6565.




Kabbalah Paint Night
with Kabbalah Artist David Friedman
Tuesday, December 11, at 7 p.m.
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road

B R

Find out what makes Hebrew a holy language. Amiel
BaKehila, an exciting initiative under the auspices of
Israel’s Ministry of Diaspora Affairs, returns to Buffalo with
David Friedman, Artist and Jewish Spiritualist from Zefat
in the Galilee.

Friedman developed his own original system of
translating kabbalistic concepts into graphic shapes and
colors based mostly on Sefer Yetzirah (the Book of
Creation) but also inspired from other texts. Friedman will
present a talk titled “What Makes Hebrew a Holy
Language,” followed by an interactive workshop where
participants will be able to create their own works of art.

Painting supplies will be provided. Cost is $10 per
person. Space is limited. To reserve your spot, please
contact Becky at (716) 836-6565 or becky@tbz.org no later
than Wednesday, December 5.

Co-sponsored by The Buffalo Jewish Federation and
Temple Beth Zion.

Bereavement Support Group

The TBZ Bereavement Support Group is lay-led by
members of the group in an informal and warm setting.
The group offers companionship and understanding from
others who have experienced a similar loss and are
experiencing the similar challenges of living with grief.
Meetings usually take place at the Broder Center, 700
Sweet Home Road, Amherst.

If you have questions or would like to get information on
the meeting dates and locations, contact Carol at (716) 873-
2836. All members of the community are welcome.

Office Schedule
The Temple Beth Zion offices will be closed December 24
and 25. If you have an emergency and need to reach a
member of our staff, call 836-6565 and follow the
instructions.
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October 26 was a special Shabbat Service in honor of Michael
Burke. Michael, as he has for over three decades, provided
beautiful music for the service on the organ and piano.

Many members of the Buffalo Jewish community traveled
together to Israel on the Buffalo Israel Experience 2018 planned
by The Buffalo Jewish Federation. Above, Howard Rosenhoch
and Rabbi Jonathan Freirich are in Tzvat.

The photo below is of The Wall of the Old City in Jerusalem on
Sunday, October 28
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We Are Grateful

November was a special month for our PALS-Kadimah students. We talked about all we are thankful for. Tops on our lists
are our parents, grandparents, teachers and friends. Our students are grateful for all those they love and care about and all

those who love and care for them.




KOL NIDRE FUND RABBI FREIRICH
] DISCRETIONARY FUND

Contribiitions

JUDITH F. ALEXANDER
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND

20

CANTOR PENNY MYERS
DI SCRETIONARY FUND
ki 3

CORINNE F. & MICHAEL F.
ELLI S LANDSCAPI NG FUND

DOROTHY ROSENFELDER
CARI NG COMMUNITY FUND

JEROME AND MARILYN SHINE
EDUCATI ONAL SCHOLARSHIP

RABBI JOSEPH FINK (5]
AUDITORIUM FUND

TOWN SQUARE FOOD PANTRY
FUND

ik il s P A

David & Belf& Davidson!%/

(5]
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Forrruenet Yahvzeit Anniversaries

December 21 & 22 December 28 & 29
MICHAEL D. WOLFSOHN

MEM ORI AL PRESCH OOL FUND

FUND FOCUS
Michael D. Wolfsohn
Preschool Fund

Supports the education of
children enrolled in the Play And
Learn School through purchase
of classroom equipment and
sponsors special education

programs.

Please consider making a tribute
donation in honor, memory or
appreciation of that special person or
event. When you select a particular
fund, your gift is targeted toward an
area or areas that are most meaningful
to you or to those you are honoring.
Donations can be made by using the
form below, calling Ann Marie at 836-
6565, Ext. 111, or online on the TBZ

website at www.tbz.org by clicking on
the “giving” tab.

I Enclosed please find a PLEASE PRINT I
= check for $ [5] In honor of on the occasion of .
! |
- ($10 minimum would %] In memory of .
| be appreciated

. PP ) Please notify: Name |
| Payable to: . |
. Temple Beth Zion Address State Zip '
! (YOUR CONTRIBUTION IS Your gift will be placed in the Kol Nidre Fund unless you designate otherwise. I
| TAX DEDUCTIBLE) I
. Please place my contribution in the Fund.

| % Please do not list in Bulletin. |

Your Name Phone
I Address E-mail |

13
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Fermanent Yahvzeit Anniversaries

November 30 & December 1 December 7 & 8 December 14 & 15

Ruth Se@s@
EBE Locks Shaw (5]

Helen Ipp lirlil

Permanent Yarzheit Memorials
for December 21 & 22 and
December 28 & 29 can be

found on page 13.

Shirley G. Bloom
Judith Goldstein
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: Recently Unemplovyed...
Karen Lindy Korn, Esq. Need some holdover cash =y

an ATTORNEY & MEDIATOR {
m / Sexual Harassment & Retaliation o 90[ you hack onyour feet? >
CATERING ~ 856-KORN : — INTEREST-FREE LOANS __
Well seasoned! The l:|cgt}r|cl_—lr()wcr .35 3t5|- \IX/asf,\\En ton St. H“’l"““‘"‘ Call Sam 204-0542
9th Floor ® Buffalo, { loan i
APPROVED CATERER AT | [ et gt et pposeg | e BUFFALO'’S JEWISH FREE LOAN SOCIETY

TEMPLE BETH ZION

Weddings - Bar/Bat Mitzvahs
Cocktall Parties - Condolence Gatherings| [ Samuel Shatkin Jr., M.D.

Corporate & Home Events Boord Cerlified Plastic Surgeon r
Chocolate Fountain

716.636.0673
desthetic dssociates (entre | & o
- m&xw_c ~ &ln'\plml Dems"y Apartments Apartments

Turtle Creek

Todd Ellis Shatkin, D.D.S.

Cosmetic & Implant Dentist

2500 Kensington Avenue « Amherst, NY 14226 « 716-839-1700

Fax: 716-839-1701 * www.grBlook.com + 1-800-GR8-LOOK 716.247.6906 - 2730 N. Forest Rd., Getaville

www.benchmarkturtlecreek.com o

M n A Continuep TRADITION OF
FOS, e, ,O.I e,Ctml O‘ ,en — Anlh
e i | RN ers I KIND & COMPASSIONATE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL, tic. CAREINYOURTIMEOFNEED

northtownauto.com
00080 « A Facility Built Specifically for our Jewish Community
R T T — « Locally Owned & Operated
ephra T. Rahabi-Vigna, Psy.D. « Pre- ; ~ost C ; 3 -
Clinical Psychologist Pre-Arranging / No Cost Consultations g 4 g

Linwood Psychotherapy Associates
Child and Adolescent Therapy
Psychological Testing
Office Hours by Appointment

(716) 886-7304
406 Linwood Ave. » Buffalo, NY 14209

281 Dodge Rd. in Getzyville
716-636-4174

Family Guestbook at amherstmemorialchapel.com

annual commitment,
90+ group fitness
classes, indoor pools

JCC Buffalo Join online NOW!

WE'RE HIRING
AD SALES EXECUTIVES

ADVERTISE YOUR S Eprnce Pretmed

* Paid Training

. | * Overnight Travel Required
* Expense Reimbursement
Contact Tim Weir to place an ad today! ‘ CONTACT US AT

careers@4LPi.com
www ALPL.com/careers

tweir@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6568

SWEST HOM((_: se'nior Apartment& Refresh, Renew...Rejuvenate

Call Kathleen at #636-0001 fo schedule a four Invest in yourself. = =
1880 Sweet Home Rd, Amherst, NY 14228 OWM SPA DZWNTOWN 71 6 332 1 565

55 Year Old Senior Communify ¢ 1 & 2 Bedroom Units ® Rent Starfing af $1050 === 235 S. Elmwood Ave. Ste 120 - Buffalo, NY 14201
' ' OVWMSPA

All Utilities Included « Emergency Pull Cords « Integrated Security System « 24 Hour Emergency Maintenance » Pet Friendly OWMSPADOWNTOWN.COM

Full Time Property Manager « Complimentary Van Service = Barber Shop « Exercise Room « Full Activities Calendar
by L. Mesnekotf
FUNERAL HOME « >

. Career ~ Mentoring ~ Investing
Residential & Commercial
kbl  Real Estate : =3
“In the Family Tradition”

Real Estate Services A . The Mesnekoff name is synonymous with caring

mtrtam l’neger Onlg for our Jewish community for 3 generations.

S —— * Condolence meals & Live streaming
Office Manager from funeral home now offered
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker Call Jay at (716) 639-8890

C: 716.308.4408 Service Beyond Expectation
miriamtreger@howardhanna.com 8630 Transit Road, East Amherst, NY 14051

www.mesnekoff.com | email: contact@mesnekoff.com
FOmeRae * Visit us on Facebook

®) 7168381249, ext. 14 8 www.bfloparks.org/buyapaver ¢ 7. »
PERSONALIZE,YOURPAVERIAT megoﬁ (716) 741-7741 &= .
he Siegel fandingat oyt L'ak : : e
T eSI?ge andingat Hoytl'ake Join us for a lunch or dinner tour | BN
oy ~ o ‘—— T e - call for your reservation today!

@ 4-D-5-5 For ad info. call 1-800-477-4574 e www.4lpi.com 1?& 14-1056
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Chanukah for Everyone! Kulanu Winter Service -
Inclusion and Understanding
Turn to page 5 of this Bulletin for all the Friday, December 14, at 7 p.m.
Chanukah Happenings this month. 805 Delaware Avenue
More than ever we need to extend warmth,
Tot Shabbat welcome, inclusion and understanding to each other.
Potluck dinner and Chanukah Shabbat Alive Service We gather to celebrate each of our unique and
Welcome New Members miraculous natures and honor the sacred place of
3rd graders lighting the Shabbat Candles communication between us all.
Chanukah Bazaar Through words and images and a special reflection
on the spirit of reconciliation between Joseph and
Chanukah Family Party Judah in the Torah reading, we will celebrate individuality
Complete with a Magician! and honor sacred bridge-building between us all.[%
Eb
Blessings for the lighting of the Chanukah candles. We will have a special Oneg, which will give us all
a chance to shmooze after sharing worship together. [ii




